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EXT. CITY – EVENING 
 
BLACKOUT: 
 
There is silence. Over a radio, we hear PVT SCOTT: 
 



PVT SCOTT 
(Yelling) 

Sir, we have a visual, over! 
 

SUPER FAST FADE-IN TO: 
 
A Street littered with overturned vehicles. The street is 
narrow and the houses on either side of the street are on 
fire. 
 
Grenades are thrown and exploding. 
 
Overhead, a large commercial jet swoops low and dives in 
the distance following a deafening eruption.  
 
(NOTE: The entire short is in POV from TREY RAMZALEZ) 
 
TREY RAMZALEZ runs down the street. Thick, heavy smoke 
lingers near the end of the street.  
 
Seven Soldiers sprint towards the end. An army helicopter 
‘whooshes’ overhead. 
 
TREY runs towards an overturned jeep. He turns to his 
right to see a Solider beside him get shot in the head.  
 
TREY cocks his head towards the smoke. Heavy fire bursts 
and bullets spray the street.  
 
Trey crashes against the metallic jeep. Up the street 
seven soldiers get shot down immediately. 
 
TREY lifts his Radio  
 

SGT TREY RAMZALEZ 
(Yelling) 

Pull out! Pull out! It’s getting too hot! 
 

PVT SCOTT 
Sir! We nearly have him! 

 
SGT TREY RAMZALEZ 
It’s too heavy! 

 
A grenade is thrown near TREY. Who leaps, grabs it, and 
throws it towards the smoke. The firing has suppressed 
for a bit.  
 
Silence follows. 
 
Suddenly, an army Helicopter spirals overhead. One 
soldier is clinging on the sides and lets go and is cut 
by the spinning blades. It then drops up the street and 
explodes violently. Soldiers near the blast get thrown in 
the air and hit the ground. 
 
TREY gets up and sprints towards the smoke and it’s 
blinding. 



 
TREY begins to breathe heavily.  
 
A sudden noise makes TREY turn around. In a few yards 
away he sees a few crates. 
 

PVT SCOTT 
(Whispering) 

Sir, are you in the smoke? 
 
TREY lifts his radio: 
 

SGT TREY RAMZALEZ 
(Voice Lowered) 

Yes, over. Are you? 
 

PVT SCOTT 
Yeah over 

 
SGT TREY RAMZALEZ 

Make it to the other end. 
 
TREY walks up towards the end taking soft steps. The 
smoke dims a little. Suddenly, he jogs and runs. He arms 
his weapon ready for a fire-fight. 
 
He runs towards the end of the smoke to a view of a city. 
Smoke blankets the city and ash drifts like snow on the 
ground. Fires everywhere and in the distance a building 
collapses and white thick dust explodes in the sky. 
 
PVT SCOTT runs beside TREY. PVT SCOTT wears a balaclava 
with a skull on it. 
 

PVT SCOTT 
Shit! We lost him! 

 
He looks over at the city. 
 

SGT TREY RAMZALEZ 
We’ll get Ajax. He can’t run.  

Not now. Not ever. 
 
He stares at the city in ruins. Out-of-the-blue, a large 
Army Aeroplane drops out of the sky from the thick cloud.  
SCOTT and TREY watch it collide to the ground below… 
 

QUICK FADE-OUT: 
 

“ CALL OF DUTY: MODERN WAREFARE 3”  
Coming soon 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 


